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<<Date>> (Format: Month Day, Year)

<<first_name>> <<middle_name>> <<last_name>> <<suffix>>
<<address 1>>

<<address 2>>

<<city>>, <<state_province>> <<postal_code>>

<<country>>

Dear <<first name=>:

American Financial Resources (“AFR”) understands the importance of protecting the information that we maintain.
We are writing to inform you of an incident that involves some of your information. This notice explaing the incident,
measures we have taken, and some steps you may consider taking in response.

We recently concluded an investigation into a security incident involving some of our computer systems. Upon learning of
the incident, we secured our network, launched an investigation, and notified law enforcement. Through the investigation,
we determined that certain AFR files were accessed without authorization between December 6 — 20, 2021. AFR conducted
a comprehensive review of the files that were accessed and, on February 4, 2022, determined that a file contained your

We wanted to notify you of the incident and assure you that we take it very seriously. We also encourage you to remain
vigilant by reviewing your account statements and credit reports for any unauthorized activity. If you see charges or
activity you did not authorize, please contact your financial institutions immediately.

Additionally, AFR is offering you a complimentary one-year membership to Kroll’s identity monitoring services. This
service helps detect possible misuse of your personal information and provides you with identity monitoring services
focused on immediate identification and resolution of identity theft. This service is completely free to you and activating
this program will not hurt your credit score. For more information about Kroll’s identity monitoring, including instructions
on how to activate your complimentary one-year membership, please visit https:/enroll.krollmonitoring.com. You have
until to activate your identity monitoring services. Your membership number to

activate is: [

We apologize for any inconvenience this incident may cause you. To help prevent something like this from happening in
the future, we have implemented additional measures to enhance our existing security protocols. These measures include
deploying a new advanced endpoint detection and response tool, resetting user passwords, upgrading server and domain
controller software, and enhancing multifactor authentication. We also notified law enforcement and are cooperating with
their investigation.

If you have any questions, please call 1-777-772-7777, Monday through Friday, between 8:00 a.m. and 5:30 p.m. Central
Time, excluding major US holidays.

Sincerely,

William S. Packer
Executive Vice President and Chief Operations Officer
American Financial Resources, Inc.
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